Weybourne Parish Council
Training and Development Policy
Weybourne Parish Council is committed to the ongoing training of its staff and members.  It recognises that well trained and informed officers promote good practise in its organisation and increase and encourage the activities for community work and enjoyment within its membership. As a voluntary organisation the Council values the time given by its members to their community and this policy is aimed at maximising the rewards from that time by ensuring that its members understand and enjoy the role they undertake in their community.

· That Weybourne Parish Council will identify training needs in the light of the overall objectives of the Council and the requirements of the individual.  This will be done by means of staff appraisal and a skills and knowledge self-evaluation form.
· That Weybourne Parish Council will encourage its officer (Clerk) and all of its members to attend training meetings, pay expenses arising from such training and evaluate the effectiveness of the training.
· That Weybourne Parish Council will ensure that all of its new members receive adequate training at the earliest opportunity in their term of office.

· That Weybourne Parish Council will evaluate and measure the impact and effectiveness of all training. Will engage with training providers to identify knowledge and skill gaps for all councillors and to organise a continuous training programme to be reviewed on an annual basis.
· That Weybourne Parish Council expects each councillor to keep their skills and knowledge up to date and attend the continuous training programme.
· That Weybourne Parish Council will maintain a library of current publications of books offering advice concerning all aspects of local government.

· That Weybourne Parish Council is committed to offering support to its local area Parish Councils.

· That Weybourne Parish Council is committed to networking with other councils, as it sees this as an effective means of information gathering, and where possible to link in with training events held by other councils. 

· That Weybourne Parish Council will ensure that Contracts of employment and job descriptions given to staff members will include details of the Council’s commitment to training.  
· That Weybourne Parish Council works with the Clerk to achieve the status of a Qualified Clerk (CiLCA) as a minimum requirement for the effectiveness in the position of Clerk to the Council.

· That Weybourne Parish Council expects the Clerk to undertake a programme of Continuous Professional Development (CPD) in line with requirements of their requisite professional bodies.
· That Weybourne Parish Council has a commitment to membership of the Norfolk Association of Local Councils (Norfolk ALC), recognising that they are lead providers of training for councillors and staff.
· That Weybourne Parish Council work towards and obtain accreditation under the Local Council Award Scheme.
· That Weybourne Parish Council will ensure that training for both officers and members is adequately covered as an item in the annual budget; that membership fees for the Association are included in the budget. The Training and Development budget will be reviewed annually as part of the budget forecast process held in November of each year.
Reviewed: 15th May 2019 & October 2021 & September 2022
Next review date: September 2023
